
There is nothing that pierces one’s 
heart like the loss of a child. Dealing 
with the loss of a little one is difficult 
enough; dealing with losing four 
children is unimaginable. Such was 
the pain endured by Sts. Zelie and 
Louis Martin. 
 
On October 18, 2015, 
Zelie and Louis 
Martin were the 
rst married couple 
to be canonized 
together. Living in 
Alençon, France, 
the Martins were 
married for 
nineteen years before 
Zelie’s death from 
breast cancer in 1877. 
They were blessed with nine 
children. Five daughters became 
nuns­ including St. Thérèse of Lisieux. 
Tragically, four of their children (two 
boys and two girls) died as infants or 
small children.  As painful as these 
losses were, it is inspiring to see how 
the Martin family coped with their 
pain. The four children that were lost 
were as much a part of the Martin 
family as their living children. Zelie 

and Louis were so intent on instilling 
this awareness in their living children 
that St. Thérèse wrote that her 
brothers and sisters were 
instrumental in her vocation story. 
Zelie in particular had such a 

beautiful perspective on the loss 
of their young children. 

She famously said, “We 
shall nd our little 

ones again up 
above.”  
 
Many couples 
suffering 
pregnancy or infant 

loss have found 
comfort in these 

words. One such couple 
is Catholic Social Services 

Executive Director Katie Patrick 
and her husband Ryan. 
 
On November 7, 2020, Katie and 
Ryan lost their infant daughter 
Imogen Rose. As Ryan writes, “There 
can be nothing more excruciatingly 
contradictory to a Christian than the 
death of a child. Nothing can be a 
more brutally cold reminder of the 
pain that resides in this world, and 
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the beauty that sits beside it. We who are still here 
afterward are ooded with pain and grief at the loss of 
innocent life, while our faith tells us that those innocent 
lost would be confused by our tears as they dance and 
bathe in the beatic vision, holding the hands of Christ, 
never once having to wonder and worry through life if 
they would ever get there.” 
 
After losing Imogen, Katie and Ryan decided to create a 
resource guide for refugee and immigrant families who 
have experienced a pregnancy or infant loss. The guide is 
translated into Arabic, Dari, French, Karen, Mandarin, 
Pashto, Spanish, Ukrainian, and Vietnamese. In the guide, 
Katie and Ryan write, “As you read our perspective as 
Christian parents, please know that all of the resources in 
this handout are available to you regardless of your faith 
practice. We only seek to share our experience with you in 
this way, to express our sorrow and compassion for your 
loss, and our hope that someday you will see your little 
one once again.” 
 
The booklet can be found on our website at 
csshope.org/publications. Imogen Rose, pray for us!  
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